PRINCE EDWARD COUNTY ELECTORAL BOARD

P.O. Box J Farmville, Virginia 23901

CANVASS MINUTES

DATE: June 18, 2025

PURPOSE: Electoral Board Business Meeting

MEMBERS PRESENT:

David Stockment, Chairman, Helen Person, Vice-Chairman and Secretary, Gwendolyn Akers-Booker; General Registrar Lynette Wright, along with Caitlin Childers, Deputy Registrar.

PUBLIC PARTICIPATION:

The Electoral Board Members were called to order by David Stockment, Chairman at 10:15 am. The Minutes of the previous meeting was reviewed and a motion was made by David Stockment and Seconded by Helen Pearson. Minutes stand approved as read.

The next order of business was to review all votes called to the General Registrar on the night of the election. After reviewing each precinct, all locations were accounted for and there were no discrepancies between what was placed on the website. We are very proud of our Poll Workers. We were able to train workers on electronic pollbooks. Poll workers were excited, and they were all grateful for this new way of voting called technology. The 45-day Early Voting which consisted of 173 voters who took advantage of the early voting. This election was a low turnout, as it was a Democratic only Primary.

The State Website currently shows unofficial numbers as received. After reviewing the numbers from precincts we moved on to the CAP for Early Voting in Person, Early Voting by Mail, and Absentee Ballots. All information reported from this precinct was correct.

We, the Electoral Board, by motion made by David Stockment and seconded by Helen Person, adjourned on Wednesday, June 18th at 12:30 pm, and will reconvene on Friday, June 20, 2025, at Noon as we finalize the processing of the June 2025 Democratic Primary Election results from Post-Election by Mail ballots and SDR ballots.

Gwendolyn S. Akers-Booker

Gwendolyn S. Akers-Booker Electoral Board Secretary

PRINCE EDWARD COUNTY ELECTORAL BOARD

P.O. Box J Farmville, Virginia 23901

Reconvened Meeting Friday, June 20, 2025

DATE: June 20, 2025

PURPOSE: Electoral Board Business Meeting

PRESENT: MEMBERS PRESENT:

David Stockment, Chairman, Helen Person, Vice-Chairman and Secretary, Gwendolyn Akers-Booker; General Registrar Lynette Wright, along with Caitlin Childers, Deputy Registrar.

Others In Attendance:

The meeting was held in the Registrar's office, and no participation from the community was present.

The Electoral Board Members reconvened, and the meeting was called to order by David Stockment, Chairman, at 1:00 PM.

The Board was able to review all votes that may have been received as of 12 Noon on Friday, June 20, 2025. CAP numbers were updated as there were only two ballots received. One ballot was by email and one was returned unopened. After review of this information, updates to the website, and signatures were affixed to all documents which were signed, sealed, and transported as required by State Law to the Office of Clerk of Circuit Court. The Electoral Board meeting was adjourned at 2:00 pm.

Ms. Lynette Wright, General Registrar; Caitlin Childers, Deputy to GR and Ms. Gwen Akers-Booker, Electoral Board Secretary continued to process the necessary paperwork with any election. After entry of all data into the State Department of Elections Website, Abstracts were verified and printed. The Chairman and Vice-Chairman and Secretary affix the signatures to all other documents and then All required papers were signed, sealed, and submitted to the State as required by Law as finalized. To review all the results, you may access this by logging on to www.elections.virginia.gov for 2025 Democratic and Republican Primary Election Results.

Gwendolyn S. Akers-Booker

Gwendolyn S. Akers-Booker Electoral Board Secretary